
OFC Board Minutes 5/16/17 
 
Present: Bob Brennan, Joe Troffa, Teri Freaso, Rob Kent, Tom Dowd, John Fondacaro, 
Sue Falvey, Elena Maresca-Robertson, John Ferretti, Louise Mercer, John Grillo, Steve 
DelGiorno, Christopher McKeever, Dennis Mannarino, Sabine Hoskins,  
Absent: Tim Glynn, Gerry DiChiara, Jeanne O'Neil.  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:45 
 
Motion made by Teri F, second by Tom D, to approve the minutes of 4/18/17. Approved.  
 
Member Manager's Report - copy herein.  
 
Manager's Report - copy herein.  
Discussion ensued concerning price point of Mother's Day brunch. Dennis will give 
more details regarding unlimited beverage proposal and perhaps revised masseuse 
idea.  
 
Committee Reports  
A) House: copy herein.  
Propane storage cabinet will make us Fire Marshal compliant. We are still eligible for 
LED lights rebate program for clubhouse. Steve is still looking into getting fire 
extinguishers for cabanas. There has been some delay due to availability.  
B) House Beautification: copy herein.  
C) Grounds: copy herein.  
D) Beach: copy herein 
E) Pavilion: copy herein.  
Dennis will look into putting signs on changing rooms.  
F) Tennis: copy herein.  
We cannot put up gazebo due to permit issue, we'll look into cost of rollout awning. 
Pricing for tennis programs/lessons is same as last year, except for lack of unlimited 
lesson plan. Refunds will be given to 2 tennis participants requesting them before 6/1 
and 2 new participants will be pulled off waiting lists and added.  
G) Membership: copy herein.  
Motion made by Steve, second by John F, to accept resignation of the Patatinis Family. 
Approved. Motion made by Steve, second by John F, to move Susan Crofut from 
Regular Individual Member to Senior Individual Member. Approved. Motion made by 
Steve, second by Tom D, to removed Doris Koster from Honorary Lifetime Membership 
and to move the next Annual Member to Regular Membership class. Approved. Motion 
made by Steve, second by John F, to accept Charles & Sara DiPierro as Young Adult 
Family Members, and to accept Gerard & Lauren Ferrara and Brian & Cheryl 
Manolakes as Annual Family Members. Approved. Our waiting list is growing. 
Discussion ensued regarding membership pricing going forward.  
  



H) Finance: copy herein.  
We are looking to establish a relationship with a solid bank that can helps us, if needed, 
on major projects in the future. Our revenue is a little down year to date, but we are 
confident we will hit our numbers this year.  
I) Social: We are all set for Governor's Ball this weekend. There are a lot of fun things 
planned for the beach this summer: movie nights, different games in each court, 
sandcastle contests, etc. Many member volunteers have responded to help out with 
organizing. A conversation took place regarding a community sandbox for the youngest 
members. Teri/Elena and John Fondacaro will look into its location.  
 
No new business.  
 
Motion made by Teri, second by Tom D, to adjourn. Meeting adjourned 9:20pm.  
 
Next Board meeting is 6/20/17 
 
Respectfully submitted by Christopher McKeever, OFC Secretary 
 












































